VACC Burnaby General Meeting Minutes

Date and Time:  May 14, 2012 at 6:45 to 8:45pm

Location:           McGill Library, 4595 Albert Street, Burnaby

Attendance:

Moreno Zanotto (Chair), Claude Tani (secretary), Luis Bernhardt, Peter Stary, Dennis Hansen, Guest – Heather Harvey (HUB Membership Coordinator, Committee Liason)
Agenda:

1) Review and adoption of Apr. 16, 2012  meeting minutes:  passed.

Review and adoption to tonight’s Meeting Agenda:  passed

· Heather Harvey discussion:
· She is planning to start a blog on the HUB website for individual advocates

· Perhaps have more social rides to increase membership

· Velo day workshop:  HUB invites one committee member to attend for free.

· We should post letters and responses from governing officials on the Yahoo Groups, so that other members can view.

2) Burnaby Parks Recreation and Culture Commission: update
· Special Event and Parks Cycle Parking:

· Maximum speed limit change in Parks:  Currently 10km is the maximum, 20km seems more reasonable

· Confederation Park Track:  Bicycles are not allowed on the track

· Burnaby lake assessment ride:

· Winston route on the CVG:  A good alternative would be to create a separated bike route between the railway tracks and the walking trail.  Ask Ian Wassen (city plan designer) if this is possible.

· We should find out if the steering committee for the Environment Sustainability Strategy has been appointed.  We should try to be in involved in the transportation plan of the Strategy.

3) BTWW/BTSW:  May 28 to June 3, 2012
· May 30, wed, 8am to 10am, SFU station sponsored by the Health Sciences dept.  Free pancake breakfast.  Volunteers are Moreno, Claude and Dennis.
4) Willingdon Ave. Linear Park:

· BBY VACC proposal for a greenway to connect the Heights neighborhood with Brentwood Town Centre

· The planned urban trail is not on the city’s capital budget yet.  We should post on list serve any public meetings and rezoning applications.

5) Candidates for new Committee Chair:

· Moreno will be stepping down.  We need a new chairperson.  We will post for candidates on the Hub Yahoo Group.

6) Announcements:
· Hats off day – the committee will not have a table this year, due to lack of volunteers
· Hats off day Parade – Dennis received no reply for his application

· Council Cycle Tour:  We will email invitation to Mayor and Council.  Participants must register with Moreno.  Lunch will probably be at an African/Indian Restaurant.

· We should try to get a new sponsor for the BC parkway, because 7-eleven is no longer the sponsor, but is still getting free advertising with their signs along the trail.
7) Adjournment:

· Next meeting on June 18, 2012.
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